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ATTENDANCE

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE

Friday 9th May 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

We've had a lovely week in school, and it’s been wonderful to see the children enjoying the sunshine and
playing on the field during break times.

Our Year 6 pupils have been working incredibly hard as they prepare for their SATs next week. We’re so
proud of their dedication and focus. A huge thank you to all the staff for their continued support in helping

the children through this important stage of their learning journey.

It was fantastic to see so many children dressed in red, white, and blue yesterday as we marked the 80th
VE Day with a range of learning activities and celebrations. Our head pupils, Poppy and Elliott represented

the school, along with Henry, Caitlyn and Harry representing the Scouts, Guides and Beavers in laying a
wreath at Nanpean’s War Memorial outside the church.

Wishing you all a restful weekend.

Warm regards,
Miss Nile

Eden - 97.73%
Hendra - 90.97%
Melbur - 94.67%

Drinnick - 91.36%
Rosemellyn - 85.71%

Every moment counts at school. By attending school and arriving on time, children can maximise their
learning potential. Please ensure that the children arrive promptly at 8:45am, ready to start the first
lesson at 9am, this will ensure that they do not miss out on valuable learning time. Your support to
prioritise regular school attendance and punctuality is greatly appreciated.
If your child is ill please remember to call the office, stating the reason why they are off before 9am. You
will need to do this for each day of absence. 

Monday 12  May - th

Thursday 15  Mayth

Year 6 SATS 

Thursday 15  May - th

Census Day Lunch Menu

Friday 16  May - th

Year 6 SATS reward day at Brannel

Thursday 19  June 9:30am - th

Sports Day
Reserve Date Friday 20  Juneth



Stars of the Week

Sports Star

Each week, Nanpean School staff choose one pupil from their class who has shone to be their
class star. This week, our stars were:

Eden - Sophia - for always working hard and trying her best to succeed at everything she
does. 

Hendra - Charlie - for his excellent attitude towards school so far this half term.
Melbur - Elijah - for sharing his ideas with confidence in English. 

Drinnick - Abbi - excellent thoughtful responses recalling the story of Exodus from the Bible.    
Rosemellyn - Rhys - Excellent effort in all areas of his learning.

Citizenship Award
Each week we present a child with a Citizenship Award. This is to recognise

and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or well behaved
during the week. 

Citizenship Award went to: 
Roux (Eden) - for being a supportive partner during our learning in Eden

and for always looking for ways to be helpful to others.

Housepoints awarded for this week were as follows:
HOUSEPOINTS

Housepoints awarded for this week were as follows:

This week’s winning team is Trevose.

At Nanpean, this week we have continued to focus
on the Nanpean School Rules which are:

To show good manners at all times.
To follow instructions with thought and care.

To care for everyone and everything.

We have been paying particular attention to using
our manners, saying good morning to each other,
opening doors for others and using please, thank

you and you're welcome.

SCHOOL RULES

Reggi (Drinnick) - for excellent demonstration of acceleration when
running



VE DAY 80TH CELEBRATIONS
After the input, we made our own Union Jack flags
looking carefully at the colours and where they needed
to go - no mean feat!
We waved them whilst eating our cakes and listening
to war time songs.



Parents and Carers - please

join us for a 5 session online

workshop where we will teach

you practical strategies to

support your child with their

anxiety and worries

Various morning and afternoon sessions

available starting week commencing 9 June

2025 , please select when you sign up.

Please note you will be signed up to the

same day and time for the duration of the

workshop.

M

ENTAL HEALTH SUPPORT TEAM - MHST

This workshop is open to parents/carers of
primary aged children enrolled in Reception

to Year 6 in any school in Cornwall

To book a place please complete
the online form HERE

https://forms.office.com/e/0qRn
KmCw1i or scan the QR code 

https://forms.office.com/e/0qRnKmCw1i
https://forms.office.com/e/0qRnKmCw1i
https://forms.office.com/e/0qRnKmCw1i
https://forms.office.com/e/0qRnKmCw1i
https://forms.office.com/e/0qRnKmCw1i


M

ENTAL HEALTH SUPPORT TEAM - MHST

Parents and Carers

Please join us for a

5 session online

workshop for 

Behaviour as

Communication

- Parent support 

TO BOOK A PLACE PLEASE COMPLETE THE ONLINE FORM HERE
HTTPS://FORMS.OFFICE.COM/E/BVHDPYUCQA

OR SCAN THE QR CODE BELOW

Various morning and

afternoon sessions available

starting week commencing

9 June 2025 , please select

when you sign up. Please note

you will be signed up to the

same day and time for the

duration of the workshop.

This workshop is open to
parents/carers of

primary aged children
enrolled in Reception to
Year 6 in any school in

Cornwall

This workshop provides
parents with practical

strategies to foster
positive behaviour and

communication at
home.

https://forms.office.com/e/BvhDpYUcQa
https://forms.office.com/e/BvhDpYUcQa
https://forms.office.com/e/BvhDpYUcQa

